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ELIMINATE REQUIREMENT TO FILE IN COUNTY OF 

RESIDENCE FOR CONCEALED PISTOL LICENSE  

 

House Bill 4718 as introduced 

Sponsor:  Rep. Gary R. Eisen 

Committee:  Military, Veterans and Homeland Security  

Complete to 5-11-21 

 

SUMMARY:  

 

House Bill 4718 would amend 1927 PA 372, the handgun licensing law, to allow individuals 

to apply for a concealed pistol license (CPL) in any Michigan county. 

 

Currently under the act, an individual must apply to the county clerk in the county where he or 

she lives to obtain a CPL. The bill would eliminate this requirement and allow individuals to 

file in any county in Michigan.  

 

MCL 28.425b and 28.425l 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

A fiscal analysis is in progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Legislative Analyst: Emily S. Smith 

 Fiscal Analyst: Marcus Coffin 

 

■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 

deliberations, and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


